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                                                    RIDE WITH BLM AND SENATOR MURRAY STAFF 

By Ken Carmichael 

 

On August 30 Craig Volosing, the PBCH Lands Chair, and I had the 

opportunity to ride the BLM Fishtrap Lake property with Eric Holborn (BLM 

Assistant Border Field Office Manager) and staff members from Senator 

Murray’s office.  This included Anna Sperling from Washington DC and 

Amy Smith from Spokane. 

 

This came about because the Spokane BLM office contacted Craig asking PBCH assistance in showing the staff 

a portion of the BLM land in eastern Washington.  PBCH has developed a strong relationship with BLM through 

meetings, offers to monitor activities on BLM land and working toward an RTP grant for improvements at the 

Telford and Lakeview BLM locations.  PBCH had also provided horses for a previous tour of Fishtrap Lake for 

other BLM staff.   

 

 

EVENT CALENDAR 

September 11 

Work Party 

Riverside Equestrian Area 

Bring Horses 

10 AM 

 

September 17 

BCHW State Board Meeting 

 

September 20 

Scavenger Hunt Meeting 

Riverside Equestrian Area 

Potluck 

6 PM 

 

September 23 

Scavenger Hunt Set Up 

Riverside Equestrian Area 

9 AM 

 

September 24 

Scavenger Hunt 

Riverside Equestrian Area 

Volunteers Report at 7 AM 

 

October 1 

BLM Work Party 

Fish Trap 

 

 



 

Eric is relatively new to the Spokane area, coming from BLM in Wyoming, so it gave him a chance to also see 

this land.  Anna and Amy were also able to see the land from the benefits of covering a lot of ground from the 

comfort of a horse.   

During the ride, and the lunch that followed, we were able to address issues such as financial support for fire 

suppression, transfer of federal land to the states, and the question of allowing bikes in the Wilderness.  We also 

talked generally about the benefits of the partnerships between our public land managers and volunteers and 

need for support from congress.   

I think everyone came away from the meeting with a good understanding of the important role of all interested 

stakeholders and glad that we had the opportunity to get to know each other on a personal basis.  We look 

forward to working with BLM and Senator Murray on issues that affect equestrians.   

I do not think the value of this type of interaction with land managers and political staff can be over emphasized.  

PBCH intends to pursue future opportunities to host similar events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHAPTER ELECTIONS AND SUCH 

By Ken Carmichael 

It is always hard to decide just how to start an article to get the reader’s attention.   It is especially hard when 

lots of ideas are swirling through my head.  This article pertains to upcoming chapter elections in October, 

member participation and having fun doing it.   

I was at a meeting recently where I have not had any involvement in the activities, nor do I carry any 

responsibilities.  When leaving for the meeting I felt the relief of not being responsible nor the need to take 

anything with me, not even a piece of paper or pen.  So far so good.  But then I found the meeting dragged 

on and I lost interest.  I think this was because I was not involved, I had no “skin in the game”.   

I look forward to the PBCH meetings because I am involved.  I can see, understand, and appreciate what 

PBCH is doing and why.   This makes it all fun and lends value to the meetings.   

When we started PBCH, we created some Principles for the chapter that include our Mission, Strategies, 

Vision, and How we plan to accomplish these goals. Those Principles are attached included in this 

newsletter.  But let we quote just one sentence from the HOW section, “Maintain a viable non-profit 

organization where all chapter members participate and contribute in one or more of the following: 

work parties, education, advocacy and/or supporting activities.” 

This simple sentence will distinguish PBCH from many other organizations.  But the main reasons were we 

wanted everyone to have “skin in the game” and actively participate is to help the chapter accomplish its 

mission. Just a few people should not take all the responsibility or determine the direction of the chapter.  In 

addition, when everyone is involved, it gives us all a reason, and meaning, for coming to the meetings and 

actively participating.  That is what makes it work and makes it FUN.   

I did not enjoy sitting in a meeting where I had no skin in the game and I imagine many other people feel the 

same way.  At PBCH we want everyone’s input and participation. There are many and varied opportunities 

to do this.   

In October we will have chapter elections and many appointed positions must be filled with members that 

are anxious to do the job and provide their special talents.  I hope everyone takes this chance to be involved, 

make PBCH a better organization and increase your fun of being a member.   

 

 

 



 

PONDEROSA CHAPTER OF  

BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN OF WASHINGTON 

PRINCIPLES 

September 5, 2015 

MISSION STATEMENT 

Taken from bylaws (required by BCHW) 

The mission of this organization shall be: 

1. To perpetuate the common sense use and enjoyment of horses in America’s back country and 

wilderness. 

2. To work to insure that public lands remain open to recreational stock use. 

3. To assist the various governmental and private agencies in their maintenance and management of 

said resource. 

4. To educate, encourage and solicit active participation in the wise use of the back country resource 

by horsemen and the general public commensurate with our heritage. 

5. To foster and encourage new members in IEBCH and BCHW 

MISSION SUMMARY 

To preserve and enhance the rights of responsible horsemen to use horses and mules on public land. 

STRATEGIES 

 All chapter members participate and contribute to the mission 

 Provide meaningful resources to the land managers 

 Influence decision makers and public 

 Practice and communicate the Leave No Trace Principles 
 

VISION 

Back Country Horsemen continues as a premier resource focused on keeping trails and related facilities open 

for equestrians.  

 HOW 

Maintain a viable non-profit organization where all chapter members participate and contribute in one or more 

of the following: work parties, education, advocacy and/or supporting activities.  

Concentrate and direct the energy of a small, cohesive group towards the common priority of accomplishing 

the BCH mission.   This will provide an efficient, responsive and effective BCH chapter working for the benefit 

of the equestrian community.  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Road Sign on Inland Road 

by Ken Carmichael 

 

By working with the Spokane County 

Traffic Engineering staff, and getting the 

support of Riverside State Park, I was 

able to get a trail crossing sign where the 

25 Mile Loop Trail crosses Inland Road 

about 100 feet south of Seven Mile Road. 

The trail loops out on the ridge behind the 

ORV parking lot and is a good ride if you 

have not been there.  It no longer goes 

through the ORV area and get lots of use 

now with the pretty view out over the park.  

Inland Road is paved so we see more and 

faster traffic.   

 

BCHW Calendars 

The chapter has only 3 

BCHW calendars left for 

sale.  Check out the 

beautiful pictures.  They 

make great Christmas 

gifts for $10.   They are 

easy to wrap, and you 

do not have to worry 

about color, size or 

style.   In addition you 

are helping to 

support BCHW 

programs.   

---Ken Carmichael 

SCAVENGER HUNT 

By Ken Carmichael 

This is the last word in the newsletter about the scavenger hunt until it is over.   

Everything is still running smoothly.  More advertising has gone out and we continue to receive door 

and raffle prizes.  Thank you to everyone. 

The registration system for the equestrian campground ends September 15 but the campground 

remains open on a first come first serve basis.  If it fills up people can camp in the open field across 

from the campground so we have room for everyone. 

PBCH schedule: 

 Tuesday, September 20, 6:00 PM – Dress rehearsal at the equestrian area.  We will have a 
potluck then go through the event.   This is important as then everyone will know what is 
happening and what is expected.  This is our first attempt at this event and it is important that 
it goes smoothly. 

 Friday, September 23, 9:30 AM – Several members have volunteered to set up equipment and 
put out scavenger hunt items.     

 Saturday, September 24 7:00 AM – Volunteers check in at PBCH booth and get to work. 

 Sunday, September 25, 10:00 AM – Several members have volunteered to remove the scavenger 
items from the trail. 

 

If you have questions please call.   

 

Remember to know your round trip mileage and travel time for volunteer hours reporting. 

 

WINTER WORKSHOPS 

By Patti Sander 

What are you doing this winter after the SNOW 

comes and it gets COLD? Winter is a great time 

to increase our skills and knowledge while 

staying warm inside.  So---What do we want to 

do?  Let’s gather some ideas for Winter 

Workshops!   



CARSON JAMES CLINIC 

August 27-28 at Riverside State Park Equestrian Area 

By Cindy Miller 

 

 

 

 

  

       

       

  

Carson James came to Riverside 

State Park prepared to offer those 

participating, and spectators alike, a 

clinic loaded with information on 

skills to help educate and 

understand their horses.  Carson 

‘gave it his all’ by working individually 

and riding each horse, explaining in 

his easy to understand manner basic 

fundamentals of horsemanship.  He 

presented with a wonderful sense of 

humor too that was greatly 

appreciated by all! 

The participants staying at the campground felt the facility was 
awesome, and enjoyed their trail rides along the river.  The arena 
was spacious allowing riders to work separately and maneuver 
around.  The time and effort in bringing Carson James to this area 
was well worth it!   
 
Thank you to all the volunteers who helped to make this event fun, 
entertaining, and successful.  
 

 



 
 
 
 

GRANTS 
By Ken Carmichael 

 
When you think of BCH and its ability to accomplish its mission there are several factors that come into play.  These 
include: labor, leadership, talent, equipment, materials and MONEY.   
 
There it is that all powerful word MONEY.  It always seems to be around.  BCH is always looking for it through 
memberships, fundraisers, donations and GRANTS.  This last one is what I want to focus on here.  Grants play a very 
big part in our ability to accomplish our mission but many of us do not understand, and maybe appreciate, how the 
grant system works. 
 
Grants are basically gifts from people, organizations and government entities that believe in what we are doing and 
are willing to support us financially.  In order to obtain these grants we must first find donors with money and match 
their goals with what we are offering to do.    Just to give you some ideas donors will support many functions such as 
Long Range Planning, Leave No Trace education, Communications, Uniforms, and our Labor, Tools and Equipment 
to maintain trails and trailheads.   
 
I will not get into the many sources of these grants but I do want to talk about a specific category that we hear about 
in BCH.  Most of them are referred to by abbreviations so first you need a dictionary of terms.   
 
The Washington state Recreation and Conservation Office (RCO) accepts grant applications.  These grant 
programs are the largest source of state funding for many of Washington’s outdoor recreation experiences.  The 
grants are divided into several categories:  Here is a simple breakdown: 
 

 Boating Facilities Program (BFP) 

 Firearms and Archery Range Recreation (FARR) 

 Non-highway and Off-road Vehicle Activities (NOVA) 

 Recreational Trails Program (RTP) 
 
You can probably guess which grants are important to BCH - RTP.  However it should be noted that NOVA grants are 
important too.  For NOVA grants only agencies (DNR, USFS) can apply.  NOVA and RTP grants are not competing 
for the same money because they come out of different pots of money. Therefore, if an agency is applying for a NOVA 
grant that will benefit equestrians then we certainly want to write letters of support and provide other support for these 
requests.   
 
BCH is most interested in the RTP grants for our trail maintenance work and there is competition for this money.  To 

receive grants we need to prepare proposals that meet the RTP requirements and are superior to other requests being 

submitted.  Darrell Wallace is the Grant Administrator for BCHW.   I am going to take the liberty of simplifying his job 

here.  He coordinates with 32 chapters to determine their needs, works with chapter representatives to develop their 

parts of the application for the grants, consolidates these grant requests into one or two large RTP grants, adds a 

statewide component for BCHW, and submits them to RCO.  For the grants received Darrell needs to work with 

each chapter to distribute funds, collect expense and work documentation and submit final paperwork to RCO.   

RPT grants are on a two year cycle so you can just imagine the lead time necessary to plan and accomplish the 

work. 

Is this a lot of work for the chapters and Darrell?  Yes. But look at the benefits we receive and work that we 

accomplish with these grants.  So if you are asked if there is a need for a RPT grant give it some serious 

consideration.   The new Ponderosa chapter jumped on board this year and are pleased to be part of just a great 

program that Darrell has put together.   

Just as an additional thought, let’s go out and find additional grant sources that will support BCH and our fine 

work.  



 


